TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 3, 2013 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on October 3, 2013
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Ted Merrill
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
                                                  Guests: Richard Andrew, Laurence Flaccus, John Payne, Laurence Jarvis
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. 

The mail was a letter from the Attorney General's Office regarding the bylaw changes, which the town had approved at Annual Town Meeting.

A motion was made by Laporte, seconded by Parry, to approve the minutes of September 5.
Voting to Approve: Macek, Laporte, Palmeri, Parry

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Merrill

The minutes of September 23 were read. As a quorum of members who were at the September 23 meeting were not present, it was decided that a vote could not be taken. Town Counsel should be contacted to see how best to handle such a situation.
At 7:29 p.m. the meeting was suspended for the purpose of holding a public hearing.
At 8:45 p.m. the regular board meeting resumed.

Laporte said he was still concerned about traffic safety. He thought minimal vegetative screening should be maintained but that the area should be opened up so it is more visible. Parry said he saw nothing in the bylaws that would prohibit clear-cutting if the landowner so desired.  Palmeri said it was up to the board to require screening if abutters ask, but he was unsure how to define the amount. The board spent nearly an hour discussing the pros and cons of required vegetative screening. Ultimately it was decided not to require screening. Andrew seemed to be willing to work with the abutters to maintain some screening, so it was decided not to make it a requirement.
It was decided to consider the auto repair and auto sales portions of the application separately.

The auto repair business would be a benefit to the town. Traffic safety is the purview of the state regarding the issuing of a curb cut permit. Plenty of on-site parking will be available. The site has power and phone service. There will be no use of public water or sewer systems. No extra town services are expected to be needed. The business would provide employment and add to the tax base. No wetlands are on the site.

The board discussed placing a condition on operating hours, but decided that since that did not seem to be an issue for the abutters that would not be necessary.

In regard to the auto sales portion, there seems to be a need for such a business. Traffic safety is the purview of the state. There should be no impacts on town services. The business could provide employment. There are no wetlands on the site. An abutter had expressed concern about the number of cars on the site. The board thought 15 would be allowable.
A motion was made by Macek, seconded by Merrill, to grant to Richard Andrew of 68 Reynolds Road, a Special Permit to operate an auto repair business at 1443 Mohawk Trail (Route 2), as per plans dated June 13, 2013 and a site plan dated August 13, 2013.
Voting to Approve: Macek, Palmeri, Merrill, Parry

Opposed:    None


Abstaining:  Laporte

A motion was made by Macek, seconded by Merrill, to grant to Richard Andrew of 68 Reynolds Road, a Special Permit to operate a used car business at 1443 Mohawk Trail (Route 2), as per plans dated June 13, 2013 and a site plan dated August 13, 2013, with the condition that the number of vehicles for sale at any one time shall be limited to no more than 15.

Voting to Approve: Macek, Palmeri, Merrill, Parry

Opposed:    None


Abstaining:  Laporte

At 10:25 p.m. Laporte moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Macek. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

